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20th January 2021 
 
 
Lauren Evans  
Team Leader 
Energy and Resource Assessments – Planning and Assessment 
NSW Planning Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 
 

 
Re: Mt Owen Project Approval SSD-5850 – Modification 5 (January 2021)  

 
 
Dear Lauren, 
 
On the 15th January 2021, SSD-5850 Modification 5 was approved. As per Schedule 5, Condition 6 of SSD-5850 
(as modified) the revision of Strategies, Plans and Programs must be completed within 3 months of any 
modification to the consent.  
 
As SSD-5850 modification (MOCO Mod 2) was approved 4 September 2019 as well as DA80/952 (Glendell 
Mod 4) was approved 4 March 2020, all revised plans have recently been reviewed by the Department via the 
online Planning Portal. Mt Owen would like confirmation that this revision of all associated Strategies, Plans 
and Programs is sufficient to satisfy Schedule 5, Condition 6 of SSD-5850 (as modified). Mt Owen would 
therefore continue to implement the existing management strategies, plans or programs.  
 
The exception being the Biodiversity Offset Management Plan (BOMP) which requires review within the three 
month period. This plan is currently under a “stop clock” in the online Planning Portal in anticipation of 
MOCO Mod 5 being determined. We are currently revising this management plan in line with the recent 
MOCO Mod 5 approval. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the review and subsequent changes to this plan, please don’t hesitate to 
contact myself.    
 
Kind regards, 
 

 

 
Jason Desmond 
Environment and Community Manager  
Mt Owen / Glendell Operations – Glencore 
Ph: (02) 6520 2693 
Mob: 0448 077 270 
Email: jason.desmond@glencore.com.au   
Website: www.glencore.com  
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